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Human Rights
Legislative Reform:
1) Anti-discrimination legislation must be developed and enacted as a matter of urgency to outlaw discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation and gender identity. The legislation should be comprehensive and provide protections in the same way as other anti-discrimination legislation such as the Sex Discrimination Act 1984.

2) Anti-vilification legislation needs to be developed and enacted as a matter of urgency to protect people against vilification on the basis of sexual orientation and gender identity. This legislation would create comprehensive protection for GLBT people throughout Australia and bring the Federal legislative scheme in line with the other modern democracies and Australian states that have enacted such legislation.

3) The role of the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission (HREOC) should be reviewed immediately. It is recommended that the powers of HREOC be extended to make it a more effective mechanism for combating discrimination. HREOC currently has no standing to enforce its determinations or power to enforce change in government. The HREOC should have powers of enforcement when dealing with individual complaints and the ability to initiate changes where discrimination occurs at an institutional level. 

Policy Reform:

a) The Federal Government should act to ensure that all publicly funded programs and services are accessible to GLBT people and sensitive to the specific needs of this section of the community. The Federal Government should recognise that GLBT people have particular issues relating to equality of access and that specific initiatives to encourage GLBT people to access programs and services may be required.

b) The Federal Government should ensure that government agencies, departments and other decision-making bodies consider GLBT issues and needs in all decisions that may impact on the GLBT community. This can best be facilitated by government decision-making bodies liasing with GLBT community groups and where appropriate, having GLBT representation directly within decision-making bodies. 

c) The Federal Government should initiate the development and implementation of training and awareness programs to address homophobia and violence against GLBT people. Education programs should inform the community about GLBT issues and encourage acceptance in the wider community. In particular, educational facilities and the public service would benefit from such programs.

d) The Federal Government should increase funding to GLBT services, support groups and representative groups that serve essential functions within the GLBT communities.

e) The Federal Government should substantially increase the level of funding provided to the HREOC to ensure the Commission  is able to operate as an effective human rights agency.
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